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The Workers’ Compensation Act states that the records of the Commission shall not 

be available to the public. (S.C. Code Ann. § 42-19-40). The Act does contain a 

provision making public awards, decisions and opinions of the Commission.  

(§ 42-3-17). If you are not a party to the action in the requested file, a release from 

the injured employee, or the employer, authorizing access to their workers’ 

compensation records must be provided. A release is not required in the event a 

formal hearing was held on the case. All information entered into the record at the 

hearing is public information and does not require an authorization. This usually 

includes the Commission file as it existed at the time of the hearing.  

 

The basic charge for copies is $20.00. (Freedom of Information Act, § 30-4-30 (b)). 

This includes research, retrieval of the file, postage and up to twenty pages of 

copies. Your check or money order should be made payable to the “South Carolina 

Workers’ Compensation Commission” and must accompany the request for copies. 

Additional pages are $.50 each and will be invoiced if required. 
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